

Family, Resident, and Staff Update

December 19, 2024

COVID-19 OUTBREAK ALL CLEAR

Dear St. Teresa Place families, residents, and staff,

We are pleased to let you know that the COVID-19 outbreak at St. Teresa Place was lifted on December 13, 2024.

We continue to monitor everyone closely. Unfortunately, one of the residents passed away during the infectious period. All the other residents are doing well.

All added restrictions have been lifted. Thank you for your patience, understanding, and support.

There are still many communities within the Calgary zone that remain on outbreak, and we kindly ask that everyone continue to follow safety precautions and avoid visiting if you have any symptoms.

As always, you are welcome to contact us at 587-619-7116, or <u>STP.Admin@covenatcare.ca</u> with questions or suggestions.

Emile Enongene Site Administrator